
 
 
 
 
Report for September, 2023 meeting of the vestry. 

1. We have our LED sign mounted on the old stand which held the old sign. We were able 
to use our historic "All Saints Episcopal Church" sign which was at the top of the old sign 
and placed it on the top of our new sign. Rev. Chris, Antonio and Alan were trained in 
programming the sign with multiple messages on a two second cycle. Stop at the Stop 
sign at Williams and Pike and take a look. 

2. We have continued to update the website, especially the schedule of upcoming events. 
3. At the request of the Co-Senior Warden, we devised a system for the Clerk of the Vestry 

to submit monthly vestry minutes and committee reports which will be posted on the 
Lay Leadership portion of the website. The minutes and reports will be collected in an 
archive listing for further reference. 

4. Finally, as we welcome more visitors and new members to the church, we request 
everyone to please wear your name tags to ease interpersonal relations.    

 
Alan Hoffman 
 


